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Good Afternoon Tara,
 
This email is to inform you and NIRB that QIA will not be putting forward a submission on the
additional materials provided by BIMC at this time. We anticipate that we will provide NIRB,
intervenors, and BIMC with an update to the status of our unresolved technical comments, taking
the new information into consideration, prior to the upcoming technical meeting.
 
Thank you,
-Jared
 
 

 
ᔨᐊᕆᑦ ᐋᑎᓐᕼᐊᕝ / ᐊᖏᔪᖅᑳᖅ, ᐱᒻᒪᕆᐊᓗᓐᓂᑦ ᐱᓕᕆᐊᔅᓴᓕᕆᔨᓄᑦ
Jared Ottenhof / Director, Major Projects
jottenhof@QIA.ca / 867.975.8379  
ᕿᑭᖅᑕᓂ ᐃᓄᐃᑦ ᑲᑐᔾᔨᖃᑎᒌᖏᑦ 
Qikiqtani Inuit Association 
1.800.667.2742
ᓱᑲᑦᑐᒃᑯᑦ / Fax : 867.979.1643
www.qia.ca

WARNING: The information contained in this e-mail communication is

confidential and intended only for the use of the intended recipient.If you

are not the intended recipient, please notify us at the telephone number

shown above or by return e-mail and delete this communication and any

copy immediately. 
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